LOUISIANA DEPARTMENT OF

™ EDUCATION

MEMORANDUM
To: System Leaders
From: Office of Governmental, Administrative, and Public Affairs
Date: March 12, 2024
Re: Updated FAFSA Policy

During the March 2024 meeting, the Louisiana State Board of Elementary and Secondary Education
(BESE) approved a repeal of the policy requiring graduating seniors to complete steps related to the Free
Application for Federal Student Aid (FAFSA). This policy change will be effective starting with the
graduation cohort of 2024-2025 and does not remove the requirement of local education agencies (LEAS)
to provide students and their parents or guardians with information regarding financial aid programs to
support postsecondary education and training. LEAs must ensure that each student receives adequate
support in completing and submitting an application for financial aid. However, a student action related to
FAFSA completion will no longer be required.

The text below from Part CXV. Bulletin 741-Louisiana Handbook for School Administrators Chapter 9.
Scheduling will be updated to remove the language in 8901. Scheduling.

§901. Scheduling
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